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Coffee @ The Center: Fridays or
Saturdays?
By Shirley DicKard

Coffee @ The Center is fast becoming the community’s new
watering hole. During October, it will be held Saturday mornings,
8:30-11 am, but the organizers are thinking of switching back to
Friday mornings starting November.

What do you think? Molly Spackman needs to hear from you.
Drop by the bulletin board outside the Center and write a note
about whether you prefer Fridays or Saturdays on the Hosting
Sign-up Sheet.

Coffee Hosts are still needed for Saturdays in October: 1, 8, 15,
and 29. Email Molly at scottandmollyspackman@gmail.com, call
288-3612, or just sign up on the Center's outside bulletin board.

1, 2, 3 Grow Is Back and Busy
Exploring Our World
By Yakshi Vadeboncoeur
1,2,3 Grow, sponsored by the CCP and funded by generous

grants from First5Yuba along with parent and community
donations, is Camptonville’s free Parent Participation Preschool.
We’ve caught the tide and are sailing with a fair wind into the
2016-17 school year. Thanks to all parents and staff who have
helped get the new year off to such a great start. Any
preschoolers 0-5 years old in Camptonville and the surrounding
communities are welcome to come join in the fun.
Weekly Schedule:
Tuesday, Thursday, Friday mornings, 9:30 am-12:30 pm

e Tuesday: School Readiness Program for children 3 %-5 years

e Thursday: All ages 0 to 5 years, Library Day

e Friday: Infant/Toddlers, newborns to 3 years old

Important Exception to this schedule: Tuesday, October 4th,
is Camptonville School Picture Day! We will reverse the
Tuesday/Thursday 1,2,3 Grow schedule that week. Tuesday will
be for everybody, children 0 to 5, and Thursday will be the
school readiness program. Parents are invited to have their
preschooler’s individual pictures taken on October 4th if they
so desire, and we will have a class picture taken that day. Order
forms will be sent home the preceding week.

(More for preschool parents on page 11)
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Thank you to Maddie Gremillion, for creating
most of the graphic artwork in this issue!

Enneagram Introduction Workshop
— October 9th
By Jesse Golden

On Sunday, October 9th, from 3:30-5:30 pm, Diane
Pendola will lead a free, introductory workshop on the
Enneagram at the Camptonville Community Center. This
ancient system of personality types can help us recognize
and eliminate barriers to change. It can deepen our capacity
for freedom and self-awareness, as well as our empathy for
others.

Many Camptonville residents have experienced Diane’s
Enneagram workshops. New and returning students are
welcome at this workshop. You'll be introduced to the nine
personality types and how to work with them, along with
tools such as Gestalt Awareness Practice (GAP) to transform
unconscious patterns of thinking and behavior. No pre-
registration is required.

Diane has taught the Enneagram for over 20 years for
personal and workplace use. She uses the Enneagram as part
of an integral approach to inner liberation with women
serving life sentences at the Central California Women'’s
Facility in Chowchilla.

There is no fee for this CCC-sponsored workshop, but
donations to the Skyline Harvest Prison Project are
appreciated. For further information, please email Diane at

skyline@gotsky.com.

Save the Date: November 6th is the
Christmas Club Fall Brunch
By Donna Tate

Camptonville Christmas Club's Annual Fall Brunch will be
on Sunday, November 6th, from 10 am to Noon, at Rebel
Ridge Organics, weather permitting. More information to
come at www.facebook.com/groups/Camptonville/ and in

the November Courier. See you there!




































